Dear Councillors, I I would like to thank you all for your dedication and hard work representing Londoners. Yours is a quite often a thank less job with little compensation and a lot of negative feedback.

I would hope that in this matter regarding a proposed slaughterhouse that councillors will vote to reflect the wishes of neighbours and other Londoners that are opposed to this zoning change. There is just so much downside to allowing this house of horrors to proceed.

The current owners are already flagrantly disregarding local bylaws and are facing charges in an upcoming court case. It would not be a stretch to assume that future violations will take place. I would ask the councillors why you would consider rewarding this behaviour by allowing these owners to continue business as usual?

The neighbours are very upset and rightfully so. Londoners would be appalled and ashamed to find out the details regarding the treatment of animals by these current owners. Photographic evidence exists of rotting piles of dead animals and their parts laying around the property. The unimaginable "living conditions" for these animals and the horrific way in which these beings are murdered is too much for most of us to comprehend.

I would implore my councillor Stephen Turner and all others to vote no on this divisive property zoning change.

I would also like these words to be included in the official meeting regarding this matter.

Thank you London city Councillors, now it is your turn to show leadership and vote reflecting the majority of Londoners values and wishes, not just a single persons'.

Sincerely,
Jeff Donkervoort